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Regular Meeting of the Board of Health
Columbine Conference Room
Durango, CO 
1/31/2019 09:00 A.M.			MINUTES

Attendance: Bob Ledger, Chair; Ann Bruzzese, Vice Chair; Karin Daniels, Board Member; Gwen Lachelt, Board Member; Alvin Schaaf, Board Member; Michael Goldman, Attorney; Liane Jollon, Executive Director; Kathryn Ross, Clerk to the Board

SJBPH Staff Attendance: Laura Warner, Interim Deputy Director of Operations; Sherri Dugdale, Health Protection Division Director; Claire Ninde, Director of Communications; Tiffany Switzer, Director of Prevention Services; Rosalind Penney, Southwest Regional Epidemiologist SJBPH; Brian Devine, Air/Water Quality Program Manager

I. CALL TO ORDER: 9:07 AM. 
a. Bob introduced new Board of Health Member, Alvin Schaaf, the 2019 Archuleta County Commissioner appointee. Alvin gave a brief introduction. Bob thanked Alvin and welcomed him.
II. APPROVAL OF AGENDA & CONTENT 
a. No changes to agenda and content. Gwen moved to approve, Ann seconded, Board approved unanimously.
III. PUBLIC HEARING 
a. None.
IV. IDENTIFICATION OF POTENTIAL OR PERCEIVED CONFLICTS OF INTEREST 
a. No potential or perceived conflicts of interest.
V. OPEN REGULAR MEETING: 9:10 AM
VI. PUBLIC COMMENT: 
a. No members of the public were in attendance.
VII. STAFF PRESENTATION 
a. Communicable Disease by Rosalind Penney
i. Board member asked for further explanation on the differences between Hepatitis A and Hepatitis B. Laura Warner responded that Hepatitis A is generally an acute illness that a person will recover from; Hepatitis B is a chronic disease. Board member further wanted to know about Hepatitis C and Laura responded that it is also a chronic disease and there is a vaccine for Hepatitis A and B. Board member inquired about the relationship between the types of Hepatitis. Laura responded that they are all viruses that target the liver, she continued stating that Hepatitis means inflation of the liver. Liane Jollon reminded the Board that we do not have an outbreak in this part of the state, that SJBPH’s goal is to preemptively provide vaccinations and sanitation kits to vulnerable populations through outreach to entities such as Manna Soup Kitchen. Board member asked if there were similar opportunities in Archuleta County. Tiffany Switzer responded that SJBPH is currently looking for a location in Archuleta County to do the same thing that was done at Manna Soup Kitchen, which is provide vaccinations and sanitation kits to people going to the soup kitchen. 
ii. Board member wondered if measles outbreak in other areas was attributed to low vaccination rates among some people. Rosalind replied yes, that this disease can be prevented by vaccination.
iii. Michael Goldman asked about an vaccination education program in Colorado. Rosalind replied that that is part of SJBPH’s new Public Health Improvement Plan (PHIP), to reach out with information about vaccinations.
iv. Liane Jollon further explained the differences among states’ laws surrounding vaccinations. 
v. Board thanked Rosalind for an interesting and informative presentation.
VIII. ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR DECISION 
a. Approval of Minutes from December 2018. 
i. Ann moved to approve, Gwen seconded, Board approved unanimously.
b. 2018 Haynie and Company Audit Engagement Letter by Liane Jollon. 
i. Liane added that she is presenting the Audit Engagement letter because the Deputy Director of Administrative Services, Lesley Marie, is out sick as well as a Finance Committee (FC) member; the other FC member is on vacation this week. Liane read notes from the FC meeting where the topic of how many years SJBPH has been working with the company and whether it was time to do RFP was discussed. FC decided that an audit RFP will be sent July 1, 2019 for the 2019 audit. Ann said the company has done a good job for SJBPH. 
ii. Board member asked about best practices for how often to solicit new proposals for audits. Liane responded that best practices are every three to five years. 
iii. Ann moved to approve, Karin seconded, Board approved unanimously.
c. Quarterly Financial Reports by Finance Committee. 
i. Bob confirmed that this is not final but fairly reflects reality. Liane replied yes, they will become final after the 2018 audit in April and that all 2018 financial reports until then are in draft form. 
ii. Board member asked if any programs were discontinued in 2018. Liane responded that the Promotor program ended in 2018; the programs Equity in Emergency Preparedness (EEP) and SafeCare were added. 
iii. Board member asked if SJBPH perceives any issues receiving the 416 fire reimbursement funds. Liane responded yes and that SJBPH is working through it with a state agency.
iv. Gwen asked if public health has experienced any issues related to the government shutdown. Liane responded yes and that the first program that would be affected would be the Women, Infants and Children (WIC) program because the money is transferred from the federal government to the states and is dispersed by states. Liane added that SJBPH has contingency plans in place for the community and SJBPH staff.
v. Gwen moved to approve, Karin seconded, Board approved unanimously.
d. Corrections to the 2019 Fee Schedule by Sherri Dugdale. 
i. Bob asked about any responses from restaurants and food establishments about increased inspections. Sherri explained that some of the overall response has been positive and that SJBPH is working to build relationships with restaurants and the restaurant association by taking an educational approach about preventing illness.
ii. Karin moved to approve, Gwen seconded, Board approved unanimously.
iii. Liane asked about having the Board sign a resolution. 
iv. Board member suggested that the motion be amended to have a written resolution signed by the Board Chair, Bob Ledger on behalf of the entire Board. Board agreed that Bob could sign the Corrections to the 2019 Fee Schedule for the entire Board.
v. Ann moved to approve the amendment that the Corrected Fee Schedule be signed by the Board Chair, Gwen seconded, Board approved unanimously. 
e. Managed IT Services by Liane Jollon. 
i. Board member asked if SJBPH is satisfied with this company. Liane replied yes. 
ii. Board member inquired about NetForce’s HIPAA compliance. Staff agreed to follow up. 
iii. Ann moved to approve, Gwen seconded, Board approved unanimously.
f. Regional Oral Health Specialist contract renewal by Laura Warner. 
i. Bob asked about SJBPH discretionary funds towards program. Laura responded no discretionary funds go to this program. 
ii. Ann moved to approve, Karin seconded, Board approved unanimously.
IX. REPORTS 
a. National Radon Action Month Report by Brian Devine
i. Liane told the Board that the presentation slides will be sent to the Board which contains the SJBPH Radon video clip.
ii. Board member asked if SJBPH sells Radon test kits. Brian said that SJBPH hands out the test kits to the public at information meetings.
iii. Board member asked if this is a federally funded program. Brian replied yes and SJBPH receives the funds from CDPHE.
iv. Board member commented that the presentation was excellent and thanked Brian.
b. Animas River Data Report by Brian Devine
i. [bookmark: _GoBack]Brian said that he is giving this presentation on behalf of the CDPHE Water Quality Control Division, that this is their presentation and they gave the presentation to the La Plata County Commissioners. SJBPH has also given the presentation to the San Juan County Commissioners and now to the Board of Health.
ii. Board member asked if any testing had been done to find out if water is safe for animals such as pets. Brian replied that SJBPH did not do a separate exposure screening for pets for sediment.
iii. Board member asked about improvement on the fishery in Durango. Brian replied that it was seeing improvement until the 416 Fire.
iv. Brian explained that after this project, the EPA hired a basin-wide contractor to do water testing across the affected states and tribes using a common standard and that SJBPH gets access to their data. 
v. Board member asked about the results from the well water testing. Brian replied that a full update on well water testing results will be coming to the Board. Brian gave a preliminary update that 25% of the wells tested had bacteria present and about 5% had exceedances of one or more heavy metals, most of those were arsenic or lead.
c. Executive Director and Staff Reports by Liane Jollon. 
i. Liane mentioned that Title X funding is still experiencing delays and that staff will continue to update the Board as necessary.
ii. Public Health Improvement Plan (PHIP) document handed out to Board. Board member asked if the PHIP will be made available to the public. Liane responded yes and that it will be woven into a variety of future communications. It will be foundational to how SJBPH performs it’s work. Liane reminded the Board that SJBPH has a statutory obligation to do this every five years. The Board will see next iteration of this plan next month and a communications plan.
d. Executive/Management/Personnel Committee Updates by Bob Ledger and Ann Bruzzese. Ann and Bob reported that they did not meet this past month. No updates.
X. EXECUTIVE SESSION. 
a. Ann moved, Gwen seconded, Board approved unanimously to enter into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel matters pursuant to C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(f)(1). Executive Session began 10:55 a.m. 
b. At 11:11 a.m. Bob Ledger stated that the Board is now out of Executive Session and back into regular meeting.

XI. OTHER BUSINESS: None.
XII. NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING
2/28/2019 9:00 a.m., Columbine Room, 281 Sawyer Drive, Durango, CO
XIII. ADJOURN: 11:11 AM
	
San Juan Basin Public Health provides reasonable accommodation to persons with disabilities to enable their full participation in public meetings.  For special assistance, call the San Juan Basin Public Health Information Desk at 970-247-5702.
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